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I am the UK's leading Health Psychologist specialising in road user behaviour. I advise road safety
organisations and practitioners on developing and evaluating interventions to help people make better
choices on the roads. I am the Research Director of Brainbox Research and I also lecture at two UK
Universities. I am the academic lead on the National Driver Offending Retraining Scheme (NDORS) strategic
board for course development, which develops new courses for offender drivers in the UK. For example,
What's Driving Us? was released in 2012 for drivers who have been caught committing an intentional
offence, such as using a mobile phone when driving, driving aggressively, or jumping red traffic lights. Driver
Alertness was released in 2010 for drivers who have been driving without sufficient care and attention. I have
been involved in developing the national Speed Awareness course, the Driving 4 Change course and RIDE
(for motorbike riders). On a regional level I have helped to develop and evaluate many different courses
aimed at young drivers, older drivers, cyclists and pedestrians. As such I have a unique combination of
academic rigour, insight into the psychology of road user behaviour, and expertise in designing and rolling
out interventions to change road user behaviour.
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Research
As a Health Psychologist my research concentrates on the decisions that people make that might affect their
health and wellbeing, and designing and evaluating interventions to change health-related behaviour. I
specialise in road user behaviour and I have pioneered the use of Behavioural Change Techniques in road
safety, which have provided road safety practitioners with guidance on the practicalities of developing
courses and workshops that are effective in changing how people behave as a driver, cyclist or pedestrian.
In addition to road safety, I have worked across several different areas, including those focused on patients,
such as adherence to clinical advice, and those focused on health professionals, such as GPs’ use of the
new medical statement. One of my major research areas is understanding how to change behaviour and I
have worked extensively in understanding the decisions that people make, and designing and evaluating
interventions to change risky behaviour. Some examples of recent projects are shown below.

•

How do you stop drivers from speeding? (Department for Transport)

•

Why do speed awareness courses work? (Association of Chief Police Officers)

•

What should go in a workshop to stop young people taking risks on the road? (Solihull MBC)

•

What should go in an online course for seatbelt offenders? (Thames Valley Police)

•

How can we increase compliance with fleet safety policies? (Travis Perkins Group).

•

Why do people attend Accident and Emergency departments inappropriately? (Leeds NHS)

•

How can optical professionals communicate lens options effectively to their patients? (Essilor)

•

What are GPs’ experiences of using the new medical statement “the fit note”? (Department for Work
and Pensions).

Training
I have extensive experience of delivering training courses directly to delegates and through “train the trainer”
courses. The training courses I deliver focus on changing behaviour and on research methods, both for
Universities (the University of York and Leeds Met University), and for commercial organisations,
government and local authorities. I have given invited talks and keynote presentations for a variety of
organisations and at professional conferences, and to delegates from around the world. Recent examples
include:
•

Cycling and risk perceptions. European Transport Safety Council, Brussels, 2013.

•

Sleepy, Dopey, Grumpy or Happy: making the speeder Snow White, Road Safety GB, 2013.

•

Making education work. Parliamentary Advisory Council on Transport Safety, Brunel University,
2012.

•

Changing Driver Behaviour. Police Federation annual conference, Hinckley, 2012.

•

Behavioural change techniques used in road safety interventions for young people, RoSPA annual
conference, Birmingham 2011.

•

Psychology in optometry practice, the St Petersburg College of Optometry, Russia, 2009

•

Understanding young drivers, Highways Agency conference, Birmingham, 2009

•

Keynote presentation at the first annual Singapore Opticianry Conference, 2008

•

Emotional involvement of patients selecting lenses, European Hoya Faculty, Budapest, 2008–2012

•

Influencing patient decision making in optics, Essilor European Academy, Paris, 2002–2014.
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